October 2013 President’s Letter
I just received the October issue of PayTech magazine from National APA and I thought the cover was very fitting for this time of year… “2014 Be Prepared not Scared”!  Also, did you know that APA now offers a digital version of the monthly magazine that you can download and save for future reference in PDF format?  

 In the midst of much uncertainty regarding the government shutdown, the Health Care Reform, and preparing for the 2013 year end, one can feel confident in your APA resources both at the National and Local level to help solve problems and provide answers.  We have three more regular GNC chapter meetings scheduled for 2013, and the TSWB has planned a half-day seminar on October 24th to help solve the Health Care Reform mystery.  
National APA will be hosting 50 one-day classes nationwide on “Preparing for Year-End and 2014”, of which, one will be held in Nashville, TN on November 7th.  If you are not able to get out of the office on this date, National APA has also provided a four part series of Webinars related to year-end.  This series of webinars will be available in “live” format on October 30th, November 1st, November 6th, and November 8th.  There are also additional webinar dates for advanced year-end topics, Canadian Payrolls, Government/Public Sector, and Accounts Payable/Disbursements.  Also, APA makes training very convenient by offering Webinars on demand as well.  These courses help companies stay current and informed on tax and year-end issues by providing the latest breaking news and techniques to a successful year-end.  More information about registration can be found by visiting www.americanpayroll.org/course-conf/webinars.
In order to have a successful year-end  here are a few October tips:   1) confirm 3rd Qtr. balancing is complete and resolve any discrepancies;  2) establish a year end committee with representatives from all key departments in your organization;  3) identify final processing dates for calendar year 2013 and review holiday schedules;  4) print preliminary W2’s from your 3rd Qtr. files and review for potential issues;  5) verify bank reconciliations; 6) review year-end programming needs;  7) start communications with your Accounts Payable department or any other areas that may be providing information that needs to be added to employee wage detail for reporting on the W2’s.

Last but not least, I would like to encourage each member to consider the upcoming opportunity to nominate a current chapter member for an officer position.  Being an officer is a truly rewarding experience.  You get to meet many new faces in the chapter as well as work closely with an exceptional group of people committed to helping educate and empower individuals and companies all over Nashville and the surrounding counties to perform at a higher level within their areas of responsibility.  Whether you work in payroll processing, tax administration, garnishments, payroll accounting and reconciliation, system testing, benefits, or HR, the Greater Nashville Chapter can help you be successful.  The chapter would not be able to provide these membership benefits without a dedicated officer team and dedicated chapter members like you, whose primary focus is education.  Nominating your board is a vital part of the year-over-year chapter success.  I would also like to encourage you to nominate yourself if you are interested in becoming an officer.  The current officers will be here to help guide you and ensure a successful transition.  We are always looking for new ideas and there is no better time than now for you to shine!

Until next month, have a happy and safe rest of the month!

Sincerely,

Lisa Wachter, CPP

GNC President

